
December 3, 2019 

 

Dear family, friends and supporters of Holy Angels Church and Cemetery, 

Merry Christmas!  We are happy to update you on the happenings at Holy Angels.  

2019 was a positive year as we moved forward and were approved to be on the 

National Registry of Historic Places.  This is a positive step moving forward in 

preserving our beautiful church and cemetery. Holy Angels Church has provided 

us with great memories of Baptisms, weddings and beautiful masses.  

Our beautiful church is still very active. Every Wednesday morning we have a 

prayer service at Holy Angels Church at 8 am with rolls and coffee following the 

service.  On Wednesday, October 2 we had our Feast Day Mass. It was great to 

have full house again.  There were three weddings and two are planned for next 

year.  

This year in the Church we have made repairs on the boiler system and repaired the north entryway.  In the 

cemetery we did tree trimming and are repainting the rod iron fence around the cemetery.  Right now we are 

also in the process of making bunkers to hold dirt for the cemetery.  

Moving forward we have made a commitment to preserve and maintain our historic church.  We felt the need to 

start up a nonprofit corporation to oversee the necessary projects and fundraisers to continue the preservation 

and maintenance. With that we have opened a checking account under the name - Angels Forever, Inc.  This 

account is under the guidance of the board and will be used for church and cemetery only. The current board 

members are listed below. Our next meeting is at 7 pm on April 1, 2020 at Holy Angels Church. Everyone is 

invited to join us.    

We continue to do fundraising with a St. Patrick’s Day Raffle, grilling for events in Roselle & rolls after our 

prayer service on Wednesday mornings.  Our website is www.holyangelsforever and Facebook page Holy 

Angels Church Roselle, IA.  If you haven’t already done so, please follow us.  Any updates or events will be 

posted there.   

We greatly appreciate all that has been done by Holy Angels supporters.  Your prayers, positive words and 

monetary donations have kept the Holy Angels spirit alive.  If you wish to continue to support Holy Angels 

Church and Cemetery, please make checks payable to Angels Forever, Inc. and mail to Angels Forever, Inc.  

21671 Jade Avenue, Carroll, Iowa 51401. Thanks again. 

Sincerely,  

Angels Forever, Inc. Board 

 Marilyn Dopheide  Cindy Jorgensen  Russ Riesenberg  Jerry Rupiper 

(712) 790-1309  (712) 830-1230  (712) 790-6110  (712) 830-3117 

 

Keith Rupiper   Kevin Schreck   Tom Simons   Nate Stangl 

(712) 790-8048  (712) 830-3987  (712) 830-5858  (712) 790-1518 

http://www.holyangelsforever/

